
From: Beth Grimes 
Sent: Wednesday, April 23, 2025 11:26 PM 
To: Planning <Planning@losgatosca.gov> 
Cc: ; Beth Grimes ; Mark Grimes 

Subject: Input on 15349-15367 Los Gatos Blvd project 

[EXTERNAL SENDER] 
Hello Planning Commissioners, 

Thank you for the discussion around the project for 15349-15367 Los Gatos Blvd at the 
Planning Commission meeting on 4/23/25. We wanted to provide some feedback both on 
the meeting accessibility as well as the topic discussed. 

As for meeting accessibility, we were tuned in via YouTube but were unable to provide 
comment because there was no clear Zoom link for this meeting. Then, once in the 
meeting using credentials from the 03/26/25 meeting, we had the hand raised but were 
never acknowledged.  

As for the development proposal, we are in agreement that this project is so much more 
considerate of trying to meet the Town's character than other LG Blvd projects.  We are 
however concerned about the following: 
1) Parking - The street parking along Garden Lane is often full both during the day and
overnight - car wash workers parking for the work day, tree trimmers and lumber
companies using this area for staging trucks and vehicles, and others living out of their cars
and RVs. We appreciate the enthusiasm for people to use public transit, but this is a
massively unrealistic expectation. With 55 units, we can expect there to be at least ~75
cars. Does the proposed parking area adequately cover this expectation? If not, these
excess cars will worsen an already problematic parking situation.

2) Neighborhood traffic - We are concerned that this new development will cause a
significant increase in thru traffic for our neighborhood. We already experience high-speed
cut through traffic on Corinne and Benedict for those looking to avoid lights and congestion
on LG Blvd. With this new housing development targeted to families and with access on
Garden Lane, we are concerned this will encourage folks to use these alternative routes to
bring their kids to school and avoid LG Blvd. Additionally, Corinne, Benedict, and Chiro all
lack sidewalks, causing a concern for pedestrian safety and children walking and biking to
school.

3) Street Lighting - Garden Lane currently lacks adequate street lighting and request that
the Town considers investing in improved street lighting as a part of this project.

Thank you for your consideration. 

Best, 
Mark & Beth Grimes, Alexandra & Matthew Paras 

Los Gatos, CA  95032

ATTACHMENT 8



From: noreply@civicplus.com <noreply@civicplus.com>  
Sent: Thursday, May 1, 2025 9:55 PM 
To: Planning <Planning@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: Online Form Submission #15863 for Community Development Contact Form 

 

[EXTERNAL SENDER] 

Community Development Contact Form 
 

  

First Name Field not completed. 

Last Name Field not completed. 

Email Address 
(Required) 

Phone Number Field not completed. 

Tell Us About Your 
Inquiry (Required) 

Comment Regarding A Planning Project 

Address/APN you are 
inquiring About 
(Required) 

143-151 E. Main St 

Message (Required) Letter to Council requesting EIR for SB 330 projects 

Add An Attachment if 
applicable 

scan0789.pdf  
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From: Shirley Reekie < >  
Sent: Sunday, May 4, 2025 5:30 PM 
To: Planning <Planning@losgatosca.gov> 
Subject: Objection and request re proposed development at 15349/15367 LG Blvd 
 
[EXTERNAL SENDER] 
Please see my attached letter detailing my objection and request regarding this development. 
 
If it would also help my case to speak at the meeting, please advise. 
 
Thank you for listening--I hope. 
 
Shirley Reekie 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Los Gatos, CA 95032 
 
May 3, 2025 
 
Objection and request regarding proposed new development at 15349 and 15367 Los Gatos B’d 
 
As you will clearly see from these pictures/schematics provided by you, my property will be very 
much overlooked by this proposed new development. I request that the “large protected trees” that 
currently border the NW of this site (along Garden Lane) NOT be removed. If they are, my property 
will be very much overlooked by the second and third floors of these proposed buildings. 
 
I am not against the development—people have to live somewhere—(although people in my 
neighborhood have endured far more development than those living to the south end of Los Gatos, 
primarily with the North 40 building, and with more to come there) but I fear that the proposed 
removal of the “large protected trees” along Garden Lane, and their eventual replacement by 
(obviously) much smaller trees, will greatly impact my enjoyment of my property. As you will see 
below, I have several windows that face Garden Lane and I also have a yard that I work in and enjoy, 
currently unoverlooked by anyone. An alternative would be to reduce the size and number of 
windows on the buildings that will overlook me, but the easier and better answer is surely to leave 
the trees. 
 
If trees are protected how can, or indeed should, they be removed? 
 
Please reconsider the “large protected trees” removal so that those of us who live in properties that 
will be overlooked by this proposed development will not have their properties so adversely 
impacted. See attached to view the obvious impact—these pictures are from your plan. 
 

My house is circled in red and shown 
also above 
 
 
Shirley Reekie, Owner  

 












